
CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR WORKSHOP/SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY AUGUST 13, 2024
6:00 p.m.
1. The Workshop was called to order at 6:00 p.m., at the City Council Chambers. Councilmembers present included, Mayor Rachel Medina, Mayor Pro-tem Lydia DeHaven, Robert Dobry, Matt Keefauver, Bill Lewis, April Randle, and Dennis Spruell.  Staff members present included: Assistant Chief of Police Andy Brock, Finance Director Kelly Koskie, IT Technician Aaron Holleman, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Patrick Coleman. There were zero people present in the audience.
2. City Council pictures were taken at the Calkins Building located at 121 East First Street, Cortez.
3.  Council Discussion regarding Council/City Manager Communication: City Manager Sanders asked Council for feedback for the communication process between City Council and the City Manager.  Councilmember Lewis spoke about making sure the information from the weekly meeting between the City Manager and the Mayor is shared with the rest of the Council.  Mayor Pro-tem DeHaven, Councilmember Keefauver and Councilmember Dobry are happy with the way information is being disseminated.  Councilmember Randle stated that she was concerned with the process and since her concerns have been addressed with the minutes of the Mayor/City Manager meeting being given to all Councilmembers but noted that the Mayor/City Manager meeting is an open process and a free-flow of information and that not one member of the Council should be getting more information than the next on matters concerning the City.  She appreciates the work that is being done to share information, noting that there is no such thing as too much information and if one member wants additional information there is nothing wrong or sinister about that and that is what they were elected to do as a duty to the people they represent.  Councilmember Randle spoke about the hard balance between the City Manager having to share information to seven different Councilmembers on an issue and that this is where she feels is a lack of uniformity; however, she appreciates the work that the City Manager is putting towards this topic. City Manager Sanders addressed the Council on their concerns.  Councilmember Spruell spoke stating he has no issues.  Mayor Medina stated these discussions have brought about the minutes of these meetings and this is a great way for Council to see what topics are coming up and if they need additional information they are able to get it from the City Manager and she appreciates the responsiveness from the City Manager on getting the information to Council.  City Manager Sanders spoke about a spreadsheet that will be available to Council that will project future agendas items for Council meetings so Councilmembers would be aware of upcoming topics.  City Attorney Coleman spoke on CORA (Colorado Open Records Act) and warning against using the spreadsheet as a public document.  City Council gave discussion on the spreadsheet.  
4.   General Council Discussion: Councilmember Randle stated that she has heard rumblings of increased rate in car thefts and crime in general in the City.  City Manager Sanders stated there has been some increased crimes in and around the parks that is concerning and the Police Department is addressing the issues.  Mayor Pro-tem DeHaven asked if the crime numbers are going up or are the crimes changing. Chief Brock spoke about an uptick in crimes in the park but that it’s mostly due to it being summertime and that happens, and unless someone is patrolling the parks at all times it’s almost unavoidable.  He stated there has not been a rise in stolen cars noting that if there is one or two it seems like a rise but then it dies off.  A car was stolen last week and was recovered but this is not a trend and crime has not changed from the previous year.  Crime is being specifically addressed in Montezuma Park.  Mayor Medina asked about graffiti and Assistant Chief Brock stated there has been a couple instances in the last weeks but has been down from previous months.  Councilmember Randle asked if there is an increase in the amount of non-English people in the community or if there are encampments that are being seen in other cities.  Assistant Chief Brock stated we are not seeing that to the same degree as other communities.  Mayor Pro-tem DeHaven asked what the dream scenario would be for the parks and Assistant Chief Brock responded that having more presence in the park would be ideal.  Discussion was had on what that could look like, whether a civilian patrol or Police officers on e-bikes.  

The regular workshop was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

